
What started out as a Basic 
Computer Class for Senior 
Citizens has become a 
weekly,  inter-generational 
gathering.  The basic com-
puter class (offered through 
the St. Anthony Community 
Services) is designed for 
senior citizens with little or 
no computer experience. 
Couple this with middle 
school aged-students who 
have  much knowledge of 

the computer and you 
get an hour of interplay 
between generations.  It is fascinating to watch the secondary instruction 
that comes from the Middle School students as they guide the seniors 
through the World Wide Web, checking emails and investigating the 
shortest route to a map quest location.  The seniors sit down each 
week and check their emails only to find at least one or two of the new 
emails from their computer “buddy.”  What they are unaware of is that the Middle School students 
rush to the Media Center Computer Lab after school to send them an email that will be opened by 
their computer partner in just a few minutes. 

The class covers instruction on basic computer functions and uses. The first task is the set up of 
an email account; this is followed up with sending emails, opening emails, adding an attachment, 
and entering contact information in the file.  Everyone can use the map quest function in getting 
to the location of choice; the added bonus is the aerial map that allows one to actually see the 
landmarks of that certain location.  The class also utilizes Google searches for a variety of topics 
that are class generated.  When asked how we can meet their needs, one of the class members 
said “I wouldn’t change a thing.”

The media center is a buzz with the instruction, the encouragement, and the concentration of the 
two generations coming together with the focus of sharing some basic computer skills and the wis-
dom and knowledge of a seasoned life.  It’s a scene that bridges decades and builds a relationship 

between younger and older learners in our community.
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The St. Anthony-New Brighton School District values our relationship with the community and 
seeks opportunities to communicate with our residents.  Through our mission to create a 
community of lifelong learners, this newsletter contains information, trips and classes previously 
found in the Senior News. 

Bridging the Generation Gap
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National Achievement Scholarship Program
St. Anthony Village High School 

School Based Mental Health Services
Available to Students

School-based mental health therapy is available to all students 
and families in the St. Anthony School District. Individual and fam-
ily therapy is used to treat a variety of mental health issues includ-
ing depression, anxiety, family change, drug/alcohol use, trauma, 
peer conflicts, and more. Due to the high demand for services, a 
Nystrom & Associates, Ltd. therapist, Keith TerHaar has joined 
Andrea Iyegha in the district. 

The services are comparable to receiving outpatient therapy in 
a mental health clinic; yet, our location within the schools pro-
vide easy accessibility for families. Appointments are scheduled 
as frequently as needed and are typically once a week or every 
other week. Student schedules are taken into consideration when 
appointments are arranged.

After each visit, Nystrom & Associates, Ltd. bill each student’s 
insurance company for the therapy services. Fortunately, a grant 
from Hennepin County helps cover services for those families 
who are uninsured; therefore, any student with a mental health 
concern can receive services. All school-based mental health 
therapy remains confidential. Information will not be shared with 
the school unless we have written permission from the parent. If 
your child could benefit from these mental health services, please 
give us a call.

For services at the high school or middle school, call Keith or An-
drea at 612-706-1029. For services at Wilshire Park, call Andrea 
at 612-706-1273.

St. Anthony Village High School Senior, Danait Mengist-Teklay was named a Semifinal-
ist in the 2009 National Achievement Scholarship Program.  She joins about 1,600 very 
talented Black American high school seniors in the 45th Achievement Scholarship com-
petition.  These scholastically talented students now have the opportunity to compete 
for approximately 800 scholarships worth over $2.6 million to be awarded next spring.

The National Achievement Program, conducted by National Merit Scholarship Corpo-
ration is a privately financed academic competition that operates without government 

assistance.  It was initiated in 1964 to recognize academically promising black students 
throughout the nation and to provide scholarships to a substantial number of the most outstanding program partici-
pants.  To date, over 27,800 young men and women have received Achievement Scholarship awards worth more 
than $91 million. Congratulations Danait!

Wilshire Park in the News

The Wilshire Park Elementary outdoor 
classroom was featured in the August 
20, 2008 issue of the Star Tribune 
newspaper.

The Wilshire Park courtyard was 
recently transformed into a garden 
by the parents of fourth grader Annie 
Doolan. Bob and Lona Doolan do-
nated time and materials to turn what 
was once mostly weeds into a colorful 
garden and outdoor classroom.



Adult Spanish Learners at the Middle School
“Dedicate yourself to new learning.  As in school or business, commitment is critical to achieving greatness or great 
brains.” -Dr. Daniel Amen, Author of Change Your Brain, Change Your Life.

 
In the St. Anthony Middle School office, the questioning begins, 
“Did you do your homework?  I need to do mine!”  The questions 
are not coming from sixth, seventh or eighth graders, as one would 
expect.  Instead, the conversation is occurring among a group of 
four adults who work at St. Anthony Middle School.  Every Thurs-
day, after school ends, these four learners engage in a thirty minute 
Spanish lesson with Angie Hugo, St. Anthony Middle School Span-
ish teacher.  “I think it’s a really great idea and modeling for the 
students,” says Hugo.  Brian Gould, an English teacher for twenty 
years, exclaimed, “I just really want to learn Spanish.  It’s fun to 
incorporate it into class.”  Reflecting on their new learning, Bonnie 
Brever, Secretary, shared, “You really have to focus because you 
want to understand.”  

Shirley Gregoire, Principal, explained, “We are an MYP candidate school and believe in internationalism.  We made 
it an office goal and it’s important to model language learning for our students.”  St. Anthony Middle School is an In-
ternational Baccalaureate - Middle Years Program (IB - MYP) candidate school which focuses on three fundamental 
concepts:  holistic learning, intercultural awareness, and communication.  While students are using English to express 
ideas, attitudes and feelings, they are also learning Spanish to develop an appreciation of different cultures.  Students 
often speak Spanish to one another outside of class.  The adults wanted to learn the language, incorporate phrases 
into class and surprise students by testing their comprehension in the hallways.  According to Kirsten Donohue, Dean, 
“It’s a humbling experience trying to learn a new language.”  Gregoire added, “Learning as a group is enjoyable.  It’s 
an adventure for all of us.”

St. Anthony-New Brighton School District Projects Open House
Monday, November 10, 7:00-8:30 p.m.
St. Anthony Village High School/Middle School • Lower level parking lot, Auditorium entrance

Parents and community members are invited to gain insight on our progress in designing the 
upcoming building improvements and to ask questions related to specific projects.  The event will 
be structured to include multiple informational stations focusing on specific project improvements.  
In addition to dialogue with project team members, attendees will be given the opportunity to 
submit questions or feedback that may require a more detailed discussion or response.  

Guys and Dolls
St. Anthony Village High School Auditorium

Presented by: St. Anthony Village High School Drama Program
Dates and Times: Friday, November 7th, at 7:30 pm

Saturday, November 8th, at 7:30 pm
Sunday, November 9th, at 2:00 pm

Tickets: $8.00 adults     $5.00 students and seniors
Ways to Purchase Tickets: Purchase at the door

E-mail ticket requests to sadramatickets@gmail.com
Call 612-788-9010

Bonnie Brever, Angie Hugo, Brian Gould, 
Kirsten Donohue, Shirley Gregoire



Joan Jurichko Serves 
as a Panelist at the 
American Diploma 
Project
Joan Jurichko, math 
teacher at St. Anthony 
Village High School, 
served as a panelist at 
the American Diploma 
Project (ADP) Algebra I 
Rangefinding meeting in 
Dallas, Texas, from Octo-
ber 27-31, 2008. 

High School 
Principal, Tom Keith 
to Retire 

On October 7, 2008, 
the School Board ac-
cepted the retirement 
of St. Anthony Village 
High School Principal, 
Tom Keith. Mr. Keith 
will retire June 30, 
2009, after 15 years of 
service to the school 
district.

For more information on 
these and other stories, check 
out our new St. Anthony-New 
Brighton School District 
website at
www.stanthony.k12.mn.us

District Enrollment Announcement
Planning for 2009-2010
St. Anthony-New Brighton Schools are currently planning for the 2009-2010 school year and ask that 
residents who have not previously had a student in ISD 282, but plan to for the Fall of 2009, contact the 
appropriate school to begin the enrollment process.  This is very helpful for district-wide planning and to 
determine how many open enrollment spaces are available for next year. 
 
Call Wilshire Park (612-706-1200) for kindergarten through fifth grade enrollment, 
St. Anthony Middle School (612-706-1030) for sixth through eighth grade enrollment, 
and St. Anthony Village High School (612-706-1100) for ninth through twelfth grade enrollment.



Life Long Learning Opportunities 
“Your brain is like a muscle. The more you use it, the more you can use it.  
New learning causes new connections in the brain.  No matter what your age, 
mental exercise has a global, positive effect on the brain.” -Dr. Daniel Amen

“Bridge is a big part of my life.  By keeping busy, the brain continues to flourish; you are a 
more interesting person,” according to Mary Kaminski.  On September 29, Mary celebrat-
ed her 90th birthday.  The Wednesday bridge group relies on Mary’s organization each 
week and surprised her with a birthday celebration on September 24.  “I feel I still have a 
full life and do a lot for my age,” said Kaminski.  

Born and raised in New Jersey, Mary moved to Minnesota in 1963 when her husband 
Charlie accepted a position as an engineer with Honeywell.  Mary had a very busy life as 
a housewife and mother and chose to go back to work at age 55 as a secretary for Land 
O Lakes.  She retired at age 70, six years after her husband died.  She worked for 14 years retiring as a Certified Ad-
ministrative Manager. Before she retired, Mary pondered, “What am I going to do with my life to continue being busy and 
keeping my sanity as a widow.”  She considered spiritual, physical and mental pathways for health; she continued in the 
choir at church, learned to golf and play tennis, applied for a library card and learned to play bridge.Tennis was a big part 
of Mary’s life and she enjoyed years of tennis vacations where she would play up to 6 hours a day.  A year ago, Mary’s 
body starting hurting and she explained, “If I can no longer play tennis, I have bridge to fall back on.”  

Home Chore Help 
The Student Employment Program provides all Senior Citi-
zens living in St. Anthony-New Brighton School District 282 
an opportunity to hire students to help with yard mainte-
nance, lawn mowing, moving furniture, light cleaning, win-
dow washing, house cleaning, snow shoveling, and more. 
The suggested minimum salary is $4.50 per hour (special 
rates are available for those who qualify) with a minimum of 
one hour.  Senior Citizens are responsible for payment to 
the student.

Senior Citizens interested in hiring a student should call 
Northwest Youth and Family Services at 651-486-3808 ext. 
3451 Monday through Thursday 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Thanks to Autumn Woods
Senior News Collators

Thank you to all the Autumn Woods 
residents who spent many hours col-
lating the Senior News over the last 
several years. Without their work 
and dedication, we could not have 
reached the approximately 1,700 
senior citizens within our community.  
A special thanks to Rose Fitzjerrells 
and her staff at Autumn Woods for 
their valuable assistance. 

Senior Privileges
Residents of School District 282, ages 60 and older, are entitled to attend school  performances and 
events (such as band concerts, theatrical performances, musical activities and athletic  events) free 
of charge, unless a  sellout is anticipated. Passes can be obtained at the Community  Services Office, 
3301 Silver Lake Road, between 8:00 a.m. and 4:30  p.m., Monday through Friday. Seniors may also 
participate in Community Services’ sponsored activities at ten percent off the price (excluding field trips 
and senior citizen activities), unless specified otherwise.

Did you know?



Special Events and Trips for Senior Citizens
Clay Cooper & Family
St. Croix Event Center

Date:  Thursday, February 5, 2009
Fee:  $43
Trip #   5207-W09A
Clay Cooper, born to a musical family, has performed 
in many shows, including the Ozark Jubilee, Country 
Tonite, the Buck Trent Show, and has had his own 
show for several years.  Clay, his family, and Matt 
Gumm, the show’s comedian, will give an outstand-
ing performance.  Five year old Colt Cooper will bring 
down the house.  He is truly a “STAR”!!!   Cost in-
cludes performance and sit down lunch.

Registration Deadline:  Thursday, Jan. 8th
Depart: 7:45 a.m.  St. Anthony Community Center 
(north end upper parking lot)
Approximate Return: 6:00 p.m.

Valentines Day
Music Making and Wellness

Date: February 6, 2009
No Fee
Time: 1:30-2:30 p.m.
Location: St. Anthony Community Center
Sponsored by the Community Services Senior Citizen 
Advisory Council

Join us for a wonderful afternoon of music.  Schmitt 
Music’s Health and Wellness presentation will in-
clude uplifting organ music from the Big Band era, 
sing-a-longs, polka music, humor and much more. 
Their mission is to educate people on how music can 
positively affect their health and their lives.  Refresh-
ments served.  Pre-registration is required by calling 
St. Anthony Community Services at 612-706-1166.

St. Anthony Vital Aging Council’s 
Senior Citizen Holiday Party

Date:  Tuesday, December 16, 2008  
Fee: $3.50
Time: 12:00 noon
Join us for a wonderful holiday celebration and a 
time to socialize with a delicious pasta meal catered 
by Marino’s. Participants are encourage to bring 
a non-perishable food donation for the local food 
shelves.

Pre-registration and payment by check or cash due 
Thursday, December 11th.
(Make checks out to Gene Anderson-VAC)

In-person or mail-in registration taken at: 
St. Anthony Community Services office 
3301 Silver Lake Rd. 
St. Anthony, MN 55418    
For more information call: 612-706-1166

Unnecessary Farce
Old Log Theater

Date:  Thursday, January 22, 2009
Fee:  $54
Trip #   5205-W09A
 “Unnecessary Farce,” a comic romp about a sting 
operation gone haywire makes its Twin Cities pre-
mier. Deadly bagpipes, a bumbling mayor, incom-
petent cops, the Highland Clan’s Big Mac and the 
infamous Highland Hitman all converge in a hotel 
room where the city’s new accountant discovers em-
bezzlement.  To crack the case, officers must over-
come their fear of the dark, guns, enclosed spaces, 
and the opposite sex.  Cost includes performance 
and choice of lunch: stuffed chicken breast, smoked 
pork chop, walleye, or vegetarian lasagna.  Indicate 
your choice of lunch at registration. 

Registration Deadline:  Friday, January 9th
Depart: 11:00 a.m.  St. Anthony Community Center 
(north end upper parking lot)
Approximate Return:  4:30 p.m.



Seven Brides for Seven Brothers
CHANHASSEN DINNER THEATRE
Date:  Wednesday, February 18, 2009
Fee: $70
Trip #  5206-W09A

Katie McMahon’s Irish Performance
EDINBURGH USA                  
Date:  Monday, March 16, 2009   
Fee: $60   
Trip # 5208-W09A

Join us for a wonderful Irish celebration!  Arrive at the Edinburgh USA ball-
room in Brooklyn Park and relish in the elegance and charm of this graceful 
Scottish manor.  The chef has prepared a delicious cuisine suitable for the 
occasion: garden salad, savory Irish stew served in a bread bowl, freshly 
baked artisan sourdough baguette with sweet butter, coffee, tea, and Bai-
ley’s Irish Cream mousse cake.

 
After lunch we will enjoy a wonderful performance by Katie McMahon.  She 
is probably best known for her exquisite soaring soprano solo in the original 
Riverdance.  Katie was born in Dublin and was classically trained in voice 
and harp. She was awarded best folk and acoustic artist by the MN Music 
Academy.  This will be an opportunity to celebrate the culture, music and 
dance of Irish culture with beautiful Irish ballads, lively Irish dances and 
numbers from Riverdance.  

Registration Deadline:  Friday, February 20th
Depart: 11:00 a.m. St. Anthony Community Center (north end upper parking lot)
Approximate Return:  2:30 p.m.

The Community Services 2009  
Winter and Spring Brochure 
will be delivered by mail to 
residents the first week in 
November. Please refer to the 
brochure  for information about 
classes and trips for learners 
of all ages.

The classic boy-meets-girl love story of Millie and Adam has it all 
–award-winning musical score, amazing dancing and a romantic happy 
ending seven times over. Set in the Oregon wilderness, it begins with 
love at first sight between Millie and a handsome backwoodsman who 
whisks her away to his cabin in the mountains.  There she discovers she 
is expected to keep house not only for her new husband, but also for his 
six sweet, but delightfully uncivilized brothers.  Her plan to civilize and 
marry them off backfires when they kidnap six women from the neigh-
boring town to be their brides.  The audience will be swept away by this 
charming musical comedy. 
*Please Note:  There are a few steps to go up or down in the theatre.

Registration Deadline:  Friday, January 16th
Depart:  10:30 a.m. St. Anthony Community Center (north end upper 
parking lot)
Approximate Return: 5:00 p.m.



Defensive Driving 
55 +: Refresher Course  
Minnesota Safety Council
If you have taken a state approved 8 hour Defensive Driving Course (55+) in the past, now you can renew your 10%, 
three year car insurance discount by taking the new, state-approved, 4 hour refresher course.  There’s no driving and no 
test.  You will receive a certificate of completion to provide to your insurance company.  Please include your driver’s li-
cense number when registering.  If you are 50-54 years old, you need to check with your own insurance company regard-
ing a senior citizen discount.  Refresher course pre-requisite:  successful completion of state approved eight hour course.  
Class # 5300-W09A   Class # 5300-W09B
Thursday,  January  29   Monday,  March  23
8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.   8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.             
Community Center, Room C2  Community Center, Room C2
Fee $20    Fee $20

Over 50 and Fit    
A low impact fitness class designed for people over 50 years old that combines aerobic routines and stretching exercises.   
Wear comfortable clothing and tennis shoes; bring an exercise mat if you have one.  
Days: Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays Time: 9:10a.m.-10:10a.m.
Place: Community Center -Multi Purpose Room    

 

                          

Computer Basics for Senior Citizens   
This is a basic computer class specifically designed for senior citizens who have little or no experience using computers.  
This is a hands-on learning class that will cover how to use the internet to look for information, how to send and receive 
e-mail, basic computer hardware and software vocabulary, and how to obtain internet access at home, including the costs 
involved.
Class # 5802-W09A
Mondays, April 20-May 18 St. Anthony High School Media Center
3:30-4:30 p.m.   Fee: $30.00

Senior Citizen Walking Program
The St. Anthony Village Community Center will be open for senior citizens who would like to get additional exercise by 
walking around the gym.  This is a self-paced program with no fee or pre-registration.  Tennis shoes are required.  For 
more information call Community Services at 612-706-1166.
Tuesdays & Thursdays, 12:00 noon-1:00 p.m., Community Center, Gym

Classes and Weekly Events for Senior Citizens

Registration & Information
Unless otherwise indicated, seniors must pre-register for all classes and trips.  Registrations are accepted 
on a first-come, first-serve basis.  Register in person, by mail or over the phone with VISA or MASTER-
CARD. Class refunds will be made only if you cancel 2 business days prior to the day the activity begins. 
A $5 handling fee will be charged upon cancellation.  Winter registration starts Monday, Nov. 17th.
By Mail: include your name, address, zip, phone, class or trip name and course number, and payment 
made out to Community Services.  Include UCare number if a member.
By phone: 612-706-1166.  Please have your Visa or Mastercard ready.
Online: www.stanthonycs.org

Class # 5000-W09A  Section I
11 Sessions
Jan.5-Jan. 30, 2009 (No class Jan. 19)
Fee: $24

Class # 5000-W09C  Section III
13 Sessions                                                    
March 2-March 30
Fee: $31        

Class # 5000-W09B  Section II
11 Sessions
Feb.2-Feb. 27, 2009 (No class Feb. 16)
Fee: $24



Monday
Cribbage     Pinochle
Mondays     Mondays                                     
1:00-3:00 p.m.     12:30-3:30 p.m.
$.75 per week     Small prize fee
Location: Community Center, Lobby  Location: The Landings Silver Lake Village      
      2501 38th Ave. N.E. Silver Lake Village
Tuesday
Euchre
Tuesdays                                               
1:00-3:30 p.m.                               
Small prize fee  
Location: Autumn Woods of St. Anthony, 2600 Kenzie Terrace

Bunco        
We started our own Bunco game on October 21 and are looking for adults interested in joining in the fun.
Bunco is a social dice game involving 100% luck and no skill, just scoring, a simple set of rules and a SMILE.  
Participants must call Community Services at 612-706-1166 the day before to sign up. 
Instructor: Chris Gulachek
The 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of the month.
9:30-11:00 a.m.
Fee: $.75 per week plus (prize money to be determined by group)
Location: Community Center, Multi Purpose Room

Wednesday   
Bridge for Fun           
Call Community Services at 612-706-1166 for name and telephone number of the volunteer handling 
and for Bridge registration.
Wednesdays                                                 
12:30-3:30 p.m.                                           
$1.25 per week                            
Location: Community Center, Lobby 

Thursday
500 Card Club
Thursdays                                  
1:00-3:30 p.m.
Small prize fee
Location: 
Autumn Woods of St. Anthony  
2600 Kenzie Terrace

Friday
Scrabble
Fridays
1:00-3:00 p.m.
$.75 per week
Location: Community Center, Lobby

Free Health Insurance Counseling 
For Senior Citizens 

St. Anthony-New Brighton Community Services is now a 
Health Insurance Counseling Site for Medicare beneficia-
ries and their caregivers who reside within St. Anthony-
New Brighton School District boundaries.  A State Certi-
fied Health Insurance Counseling staff or volunteer will be 
available the 3rd Monday of each month from 1:00-4:00 
p.m. to assist with understanding basic Medicare and Med-
ical Assistance, choosing a Medicare supplement, choos-
ing a Medicare Part D plan, ensuring proper processing 
of Medicare and Medical Assistance claims, assisting with 
health insurance forms, and assessing long-term care in-
surance as an option. There is no fee. Service provided 
by appointment only.  Call 612-706-1166 for your one hour 
appointment.  



$9000+ Granted to District 282 Programs during 2007–2008
The SANBE Foundation approved eight grants to teachers in District 282 during the 2007–08 school year, offering unique op-
portunities to a large number of students. Here are some of the grants the SANBE Board approved.

• $1000 to Virginia DuBois (St. Anthony Middle School). This grant helped the middle school meet obligations under the Mid-
dle Years Program of the International Baccalaureate Organization to increase international and cultural understanding. This 
money went toward the purchase of flags, maps, and posters (hung in the middle school building) and also toward setting up 
a way to offer and keep track of mandatory community service projects in which the students participate.
• $1310 to Troy Urdahl and Shirley Gregoire (St. Anthony Middle School). This grant created an after-school program that 
challenged students to build and program robots from LEGOS. Students worked in teams, competing against each other 
while using problem-solving skills and creativity.
• $276.80 to the Gifted and Talented instructors (Wilshire Park). This grant will purchase 12 books for all teachers to use in 
developing new strategies and techniques for meeting the academic needs of gifted students.
• $750 grant to Michael Shafer (MS/HS Choir Director). This grant will provide an opportunity for the choirs to record a CD. 
This recording could be used as a fundraiser in the future but also would act as a tool to measure the achievement of the 
choirs.

Additional grants were made to the Young Writers Conference, SAV Knowledge Bowl, and Wilshire Park summer reading 
program.

PLEASE CONTRIBUTE TO SANBE
The Saint Anthony New Brighton Education Foundation is a non-profit 501(c) 3 organization founded in 1990 to support 
Independent School District 282. SANBE provides grants that encourage district staff to develop programs that extend and 
support the existing curriculum. Contributions come from the community, individuals and families, and local businesses and 
community organizations.

Contributions to SANBE are tax deductible, and 100% of your donation is passed on to support the students of District 282.
You can contribute your time as well as your money. Please consider joining the SANBE Foundation. We typically meet on 
the fourth Monday of the month throughout the school year.

Also, review our web site by clicking on the SANBE link on the District web site: www.stanthony.k12.mn.us.

ITALIAN DINNER A HUGE SUCCESS
Thank you to all who attended this year’s Italian Dinner! On Friday, October 3, over 700 Village residents, district alumni 
and students, friends, and relations came to the high school cafeteria to enjoy a meal catered by Marino’s Deli of northeast 
Minneapolis. Your ticket purchases increased SANBE’s funds by over $3300, which supports extraordinary programs for our 
students.

2008-2009 Fund Drive Has Begun
The SANBE Foundation support is critical in providing 
high-quality, innovative learning opportunities to students 
in District 282. We couldn’t do it without your donation!

Our fund drive began September 1, 2008. Please give 
generously. This is our primary source of funding. Re-
member: Your contribution is tax deductible. Also, check 
with your employer. SANBE can be designated as the 
recipient of any monies contributed by you through your 

Community Giving Campaign at work.
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Kathleen B. McReavy
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Judith and Dennis Murphy
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Lois and Ross Naegele
Pat Niccum
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Sheryl A. L. Nuese
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Don and Kim Pavelka
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Steve Resman and Cresy Wilken
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Lori and Charlie Roger
Jackie Rolfs and David Severtson
Jim and Alice Roth
Tom and Marion Sandberg
Bill and Duffy Sauer
Dick and Nancy Scovil
Terry and Leah Slye
Elaine Smith
Gerald and Elizabeth Smith
Alice and Ron Sonmore
Jerry and Gloria Sorsoleil
Barbara H. Subak
William and Donna Tedlund
Leif and Katherine Thorson
Brian and Mary Ann Thuesen
Joseph and Susan Tonnell
Kostas and Naomi Tsantir
Jack Turnbull
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William and Jean Volna
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SANBE CONTRIBUTORS 2006–2008
THANK YOU!



November Calendar at a Glance
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26 29

30

-Community Services 
Brochure Mailed

-Fading the Prompt
HS/MS Media Ctr 

7:30pm

-School Board Mtg
City Council Chambers 

8pm

-Financial Aid Meeting
HS Aud 6:30pm

-ECFE Family Gym

-CS Adv. Mtg 
CC 7pm

-ELAFA@WP
5:30-7:30pm

-Band Boosters 
Band Rm. 7pm

-Guys and Dolls
Aud 7:30pm

-Guys & Dolls
Aud 2pm

-Sr. Citizens 
Adv Council 
CC 10:15am  

-WP Conferences 
3:40-7:40pm

-ECFE Adv Council 
CC 6:30pm

ECFE Family Gym -HS/MS Conferences 
3:30-7:30pm

-WP Conferences
3:40-7:40pm

Sadie Hawkins Dance
HS/MS Café 

8-11:30pm

-WP Conferences 
3:40-7:40pm

-SAMSA Mtg 
HS/MS Media Ctr

7pm

-HS/MS 
Conferences 3:30-7:30pm

-BST & Grad Writing 
Retests (Gr.10-12)

-School Board 
Work Session

HS/MS Media Ctr 7pm

-BST Math Retest
-ECFE Family Gym

Half  Day 
-Kindergarten 

Conferences 
3:40-7:40pm

-HS/MS Conferences 
3:30-7:30pm

-BST Reading Retest

WP Super Saturday 
9am

-MS Conferences 
3:30-7:30pm

ECFE Family Gym

SatFriThursWedTuesMonSun

-SANBE
CC 7-8:30pm

-HS Parents Mtg
HS/MS Cafe 

6:30pm  
-District Projects 

Open House 7pm
-CS Registration  

Begins
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PoStal CuStomER

Thanksgiving  Holiday - All Bldgs Closed
Extended Day & Preschoool 

Childcare Closed

-Teacher Workday 
No School K-12
-Guys and Dolls

HS Aud
7:30pm

7


